
The 22nd annual retreat 

was held April 21 to 23, 

2017 at the Bergamo Cen-

ter for Livelong Learning. 

The guest instructor was 

Carol Anderson of Cottage 

Creation fame.  

Friday evening we started 

off by knitting a log cabin 

square. It was a lot of fun 

to see all the different 

squares when they were 

finished because we all 

had different color combi-

nations. The blocks will be 

sewn together and the fin-

ished blanket will be pre-

sented to Barbara Richard-

son for all her years of ser-

vice to the guild. 

Saturday morning we knit-

ted a lacey sachet. Again 

with everyone using differ-

ent weights and colors of 

yarns, they all looked very 

different from each other. 

The afternoon session on 

Saturday had us knitting 

cables to make a warm 

headband.  

Saturday night we had the 

traditional Show and Tell. 

As usual we were all  

delighted to see what 

everyone had made over 

the past year.  

Sunday morning we all 

dragged ourselves out of 

bed and we had a class 

on finishing techniques.  

My favorite tip from the 

retreat was to tie a piece 

of dental floss to your 

stitch markers. As you 

knit the dental floss will 

be caught in the rows, 

but can easily slide  up 

as you knit. This way, if 

you drop your stitch 

marker, it will not fall to 

the floor, it will be hang-

ing off the dental floss. If 

I took the passenger 

seat out of my car, I 

wonder how many dozen 

stitch markers 

would be lurk-

ing there. This 

is a great idea 

to keep from 

loosing those 

markers. 

A big thank 

you goes out to 

Heather Jan-

ney for being 

the retreat or-

ganizer. Mary Owens 

and Kelly Gockel did a 

wonderful job with the 

guild raffle. They spend 

many hours contacting 

yarn companies to solicit 

donations. This year we 

had about 120 prizes. 

Also a big thank you to 

Roggi McCord and Val-

erie Moseley for running 

the booth where we sold 

items with the guild logo. 

If you missed this sale, 

we will be selling tee 

shirts, knitting bags and 

a some other items with 

the guild logo at the 

June picnic.  

Plan on coming to the 

retreat next year when 

Beth Brown-Reinsel will 

be our featured instruc-

tor. 
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